# **Contractor Training Tool**

# - General Manual -

Training Area Manual - (Frontend)

Manual Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF)

Author: Contractors Management Roche Diagnostics GmbH Mannheim Document-Date: May 09, 2018 Version: 01



### **Table of Contents**

Training Area Manual - (Frontend)	4
Manual Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF)	23



# **Contractor Training Tool** Training Area Manual



Author:Contractors Management Roche Diagnostics GmbH MannheimDocument-Date:August 14, 2017Version:01

# Table of Contents

04
06
07
08
08
10
11
12
12
13
14
16
16
16
17
18



### Login

1. Call up the following address via your Internet browser: www.roche-fremdfirmenmanagement.de



2. Click on "Contractor Training Tool for employees of an external company."





3. The login page opens. Enter your user name and your password, and confirm your entry by clicking on "send."



You will get an initial password for the initial login after you have been registered as a user of the Contractor Training Tool by your employer's training coordinator. The initial password needs to be changed when you log into the system for the first time. The system will prompt you to do this. When changing the password, the password policy that is displayed must always be observed.

Note: Please make sure your password is protected against use by third parties.

### 4. Your personal training area, also called academy, opens.





# Structure of the Training Area

After logging in, your personal academy always opens in the overview "Trainings." (1). All current trainings which are assigned to you are shown here. Further information on the trainings is displayed in the information section of the academy (5).

Trainings	Archive	Contact	Help			🔞 🐖 🛛 🕵 🗛 Logout
1	2	3				logged in as: John Doe
Title			Description	Passed	Verified	Status
IQS_SOP_RD_	25001_DOK_D (\	/ersion 2)		No	No	Open

These include the training "title", a "description", "passed," "verified," and the "status."

#### Description:

Contains additional remarks, for example for processing.

### Passed:

If you have not performed the training, this column is marked with the value "No." After successful completion, the value changes over to "Yes."

#### Verified:

After completing the training, you'll receive a certificate. You need to sign this and hand it over to your contractor training coordinator. This proof will then be uploaded to the Contractor Training Tool. As soon as this has been done, the value in the column "Verified" switches over from "No" to "Yes."

### Status:

The status summarizes your processing status of the relevant training.

- Means that the
  - training has not been processed yet,
  - training was not completed successfully, or
  - training is passed, but was not verified.
- Either means that the assigned training is not yet due (user still has time to complete the training) or that it refers to a recurrent training, whose repetition is pending. If the training is not passed or not passed again up to the due date or within the repetition timeframe (starts 14 days from end of validity), the status switches over to "Red." The due date (valid from) or the end of validity (valid until) for the training is displayed below the training title.
- Means that the training has been processed, successfully completed and verified.



In the overview "Archive" (2), the training history is mapped. This includes trainings

- which were replaced by a new version and for those where your training status was "green" at the time of the replacement.
- which were taken from you and for those where your training status was "green" at the time of the revocation.
- that are invalid and for those where your training status was "green" at the time of becoming invalid.

This overview has an information section just like the overview of "trainings." The structure is identical.

Via "Contact," (3) you can address questions, especially about individual trainings or of a general kind, to Contractors Management.

To leave the academy, click on "Logout" (4).

To change the language of the academy, click on the appropriate flag icon (6).

# Types of Trainings

There are three different types of trainings on the Contractor Training Tool.

### Training:

For a training, the training content is offered directly on the Contractor Training Tool. The learner can access it directly and complete the training online.

Training content can be conveyed to the employees in two different ways.

- Self-study/Read and understood: The training contains a document (.pdf) that you must read on your own.
- E-Learning

(training with success monitoring): Content of the training is prepared interactively and is worked through independently. The training always concludes with a test of knowledge with several questions. On-site instruction

An on-site instruction is a training that is conducted by an Roche employee on the site of the Roche Diagnostics GmbH.

External qualification

An "external qualification" refers to generally valid qualifications, competencies, proofs, know-how or skills which were acquired outside of Roche Diagnostics or outside of the "Contractor Training Tool". Such a qualification is indispensable for the professional practice and implementation of certain activities.

The type of training is essential for implementation and documentation.



# Starting a Training

To start a training, click on the corresponding button "Open" in the information section of the academy. In the process, keep in mind that you are in the "Trainings" overview.

Trainings	Archive	Contact	Help				Logout
						logged in as	John Doe
Title			Description	Passed	Verified	Status	
IQS_SOP_RD_2	25001_DOK_D (\	lersion 2)		No	No	Ор	en

# Doing a Training

After you have clicked on the button "Open" in the academy's information section, the training opens, mapped here in the form of a training program.

1. You can start with the processing. For this purpose, follow the instructions.

	TRAINING	CONTACT ? 🖹 🔿
1 IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D		
1.1 Content		
1.2 Information	Open the docu	ument below an read it carefully. The document will open in an seperate window.
	After you com the button "co	pleted reading the whole document you can close the window. Afterwards click on ntinue".
	Documents	

2. After you've completed the training, a test of knowledge will, if necessary, follow as well. To start this, click on "EXAM."

	TRAINING	EXAM	CONTACT	? 🖹 🗲 🔿
- 1 IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D				
1.1 Content	]			
1.2 Information	]	· · · ·		
		•		



3. The following window opens up. Click on "TAKE EXAM NOW" to start the test.

	TRAINING	EXAM	CONTACT			? 📇
1	Exam	Repetitions	Own attempts	Questions	Passed	
	General Exam	Unlimited	0 t	1	No (0%)	TAKE EXAM NOW

4. Answer the question(s) that is/which are shown to you.

		TRAINING	EXAM	CONTACT		? 🛔	
Exam: IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DO Attempts: 1 of Unlimited	K_D Passed: No (0%) Question <b>1</b> of 1	Have you edi understood it	ted the training s content?	independently,	read the attached docume	nt and	
		⊖ Yes			O No		
				Respond to th	he question		

5. After you've answered all of the questions, your result will be displayed.

Results of exam	Results of exam
You reached only 0.	Congratulations! You passed the exam with 100 percent.
Continue	Continue

Now click on "Continue."

TRAINING	EXAM	CC	ONTACT			? 📇
Exam	Repetitio	ons	Own attempts	Questions	Passed	
General Exam	Unli	mited	2	1	Yes (100 %) Download	REPEAT EXAM
Congratulations, y Your total score is	you have passed the s 100,00 %	exam !				

If you have not completed the test successfully, you can retake the exam.



### 6. Return to the "Trainings" overview. For this purpose, close the window.

									×
🔊 http://roche-preview.academymaker.de/academies/sh	owExams.do?1aeee952	-cc92-42d3-b3c8-e1b62	a3be761						
	TRAINING	EXAM CONTACT			? 🖨				
	Exam	Repetitions	Own attempts	Questions	Passed				
	General Exam	Unlimite	ed 2	1	Yes (100 %) Download	REPEAT EXAM			
	Congratulations, yo Your total score is '	u have passed the ex 100,00 %	kam !						

In the information section, the "passed" column for the relevant training now displays a "Yes." In addition, the word "Download" appears. This is a link to download the certificate.

Trainings	Archive	Contact	Help				Logout
							logged in as: John Doe
Title			Description	Passed	Verified	Status	
IQS_SOP_RD_3	25001_DOK_D (\	/ersion 2)		Yes <u>Download</u>	No	٠	Open

# Documenting a Training

1. Print out the relevant certificate. For this purpose, click on "Download". The certificate will be shown to you as a PDF file.

Trainings Archive	Contact	Help			🗰 🌆 Logout
					logged in as: John Doe
Title		Description	Passed	Verified	Status
IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D (V	lersion 2)		Yes Download	No	Open
				•	

The certificate will also be sent to you via e-mail.

2. Sign the certificate in the appropriate place.



3. Forward this proof (signed certificate) to your contractor training coordinator. He or she will scan the document and file it on the Contractor Training Tool. The status of the training switches over to "green" and the column "Verified" displays a "Yes."

Trainings	Archive	Contact	Help			🗰 🌆 Logout
						logged in as: John Doe
Title			Description	Passed	Verified	Status
IQS_SOP_RD_	25001_DOK_D (\	/ersion 2)		Yes Download	Yes	Open

# Doing an On-Site Instruction

An on-site instruction is a training that is conducted by an expert Roche employee on the site of ob Roche Diagnostics GmbH.

1. After you have clicked on the button "Open" in the academy's information section, the training opens up. Please observe the processing/editing notes that are shown to you for an on-site instruction.

		TRAINING	CONTACT	⇒
1 IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D				
1.1 Content	$\checkmark$			
1.2 Information		Open the docu	cument below an read it carefully. The document will open in an seperate window.	
		After you com the button "co	npleted reading the whole document you can close the window. Afterwards click on ontinue".	

### 2. Close the training.

IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D - Internet Explorer								_	
🔊 http://roche-preview.academymaker.de/academies/sh	owExams.do?1aeee9	52-cc92-42d3-b3c8-e1b	62a3be761						7
	TRAINING	EXAM	CONTA	СТ			? 🖨		ſ
	Exam	Repetitio	ns at	Own tempts	Questions	Passed			
	General Exam	Unlin	nited	2	1	Yes (100 %) Download	REPEAT EXAM		



- Your contractor training coordinator schedules an appointment for you to perform the on-site instruction.
- A Roche employee conducts the on-site instruction and creates the corresponding proof.
- An on-site instruction must be confirmed by you and the Roche employee with date and signature.

### Documenting an On-Site Instruction

The signed proof remains with Roche Diagnostics GmbH, and it is stored and archived in accordance with the respectively applicable directives. Contractors Management ensures the proper recording of the on-site instruction and the upload of the proof in the system.

### Doing an External Qualification

An "external qualification" refers to generally valid qualifications, competencies, proofs, know-how and skills which were acquired outside of Roche Diagnostics or outside of the "Contractor Training Tool". Such a qualification is indispensable for the professional practice and implementation of certain activities.

1. After you've clicked on the button "Open" in the academy's information section, the training opens up. Please observe the processing/editing notes for an "external qualification" that are shown to you.

	TRAINING	CONTACT	? 🖹 🔿
I IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D			
1.1 Content			
1.2 Information	Open the docu	iment below an read it carefully. The document will open in an seper	ate window.
	After you com the button "co	pleted reading the whole document you can close the window. Afterv ntinue".	vards click on

The method of implementation is aligned to the legal provisions for acquiring the relevant qualification, and it is the responsibility of your employer.



### 2. Close the training.

SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D - Internet Explorer	-	×
http://roche-preview.academymaker.de/academies/openCourse.do?a885f144-0dac-4185-92ec-40a3a1535dc8&id=13		
TRAINING CONTACT ? 📇	→	
<ul> <li>I IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D</li> <li>1.1 Content</li> <li>Open the document below an read it carefully. The document will open in an seperate window.</li> <li>After you completed reading the whole document you can close the window. Afterwards click on the button "continue".</li> </ul>		

### Documenting an External Qualification

External qualifications must be appropriately verified. The respectively valid certificates, references, certifications and other documents which officially confirm that the qualification has been acquired are considered as proof. Proofs must be created by an organization, establishment or institution that is authorized to issue proofs. Your contractor training coordinator makes sure that the proof is correctly uploaded in the system as a PDF document, and confirms the qualification in the system

Provide him or her with a copy of the proof for this purpose.



# Forgot Your Password

In case you have forgotten your password, you will have to request a new initial password. This must be changed the next time you log onto the system. In the process, always observe the password policy.

1. Call up the login page.



2. Then click on "Forgot password."



3. Now enter your user name and click on "send."





4. Your new initial password will be sent to your e-mail address that is stored in the system, and it can be used right away. To return to the login page, click on "Back."



The initial password must be changed the next time you log in. The system will prompt you to do this.

Password policy note	Old password
The passwords used in this system must comply to the following rules. If a new password does not correspond	
to these rules, it will be rejected by the system. Then you must choose another password.	New password
New password:	
<ul> <li>must contain at least 8 characters.</li> </ul>	Repeat new password
<ul> <li>must contain at least 1 uppercase letter, 1 lower case letter and 1 digit.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>may not contain any punctuation marks or special characters.</li> </ul>	Cancel
may not contain the same character four times in row.	
<ul> <li>may not contain the word 'Roche', names of Roche companies or product names.</li> </ul>	
may not be similar to your first name or last name.	
may not be similar to your user name.	
may not be identical with the last 5 passwords.	
may not be taken from reference book.	
must be changed after one year	



# Forgot Your User Name

If you have forgotten your user name, please contact the Contractors Management of Roche Diagnostics GmbH at **0621 - 759 - 3322**.

A competent master data manager will tell you what the user name is. If necessary, this will only be done after having clearly identified you individually.

# **Deactivating Users**

Users must be deactivated under certain conditions. The user is then no longer able to access the Contractor Training Tool.

Reasons for a deactivation are:

- An employee leaves the company
- An employee is not deployed at Roche for a longer period (more than two months)
- Temporary end of the business relationship
- Permanent end of the business relationship
- The contractor does not ensure implementation of training programs of its employees in accordance with the contract
- An employee of the contractor repeatedly does not comply with the training request

## **Reactivating Users**

If the reason that led to the deactivation no longer applies, the master data manager is the only one who can reactivate the employee.

For this purpose, the contractor training coordinator of your employer needs to send an informal application via e-mail to Contractors Management.



# Data Protection Notice

Roche places great importance on protecting the security and privacy of your personal data. Collection, processing and use therefore only take place in compliance with applicable laws. Within the framework of the online training, Roche collects, processes, and uses data of the user for the purpose of training and proofs management and to ensure regulatory requirements. The data refer to salutation, title, last name, name at birth, first name, date of birth, ID number, department, position, permanent site ID card,

permanent site ID card date of issue, site ID card number, e-mail address, telephone

number, language, company name, business critical contractor, Roche user ID, subcontractor's name and leasing.

If your personal data have already been stored in the system, these were transferred to Roche by your company's contractor training coordinator.

Your rights to information, rectification, deletion and blocking of data according to the Federal Data Protection Act (Bundesdatenschutzgesetz) remain unaffected.



# Notes

If you have any questions or problems, please contact Contractors Management.

Telephone:0621 - 759 - 3322E-mail:mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com<br/>penzberg.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com



*Manual Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF)* 



Author:Contractors Management Roche Diagnostics GmbH MannheimDocument-Date:01. December 2017Version:01

# Table of Contents

Login	05
Structure of Administrative Area	07
Structure Overview "User Management"	08
Structure Overview "Proof Management"	10
Structure Overview "Statistics"	11
Structure Overview "Training Groups"	12
Add User (Employee)	13
Edit User (Employee)	18
View User (Employee)	20
Deactivate User (Employee)	23
Activate User (Employee)	26
Reactivate User (Employee)	26
Assignment of Training or Training Groups	27
Withdrawal of Training or Training Group	31
View Training Group	32
Training Types	33
Documentation of a Training	33
Documentation of a Training (Automatic Proof Capture)	35
Documentation of a Training (Manual Proof Capture)	37
Create Group Training Proof	43
Multiple Proof Capture	44
Proof incorrectly uploaded	46
View Training Status	47
Display Certificate or Proof	48
Proof Archive	49



# Table of Contents

Show Report "Training Status"	52
Show Report "Participant Statistics"	54
Forgot Your Password	56
Forgot Your User Name	58



## Login

1. Call up the following address via your Internet browser: www.roche-fremdfirmenmanagement.de



### 2. Click on "User Administration and Training Documentation".





3. The login page opens. Enter your user name and your password and confirm your entries by clicking on "**Send**".



You will get an initial password for initial login after you have been registered as a Contractor Training Coordinator by the Master Data Manager.

The initial password needs to be changed when you log into the system for the first time. The system will prompt you to do this. When changing the password, the password policy that is displayed must always be observed. Note: Please ensure that your password is protected against use by third parties.

Upon the first registration, you will be prompted to confirm the data protection declaration. Please read it carefully and confirm

	Active 🖨	Last name 🌲	First name <b>≑</b>	User name 🖨	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
3	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
3	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	۲	Assign training
3	۲	Testerin	Test	testeri⊤	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	۲	Assign training
3	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.co	m 2	1	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Testmaste	r Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	٠	Assign training
		vff	moin	vffM	cell com	0	0	0		Assign training

4. The administrative area for your company respectively employer opens.



# Structure of Administrative Area

After logging in, your personal administrative area always opens in the overview *"User management"* (1).

In total the administrative area has four overviews. In addition to *"User management"* there is "Proof management" (2), Statistics (3) and "Training groups" (4). To change overviews, select the corresponding tab by clicking on it.

_	_	_	_	_		_	_	_	Mannheim	Dummyvff   Logout 🕂
									Schult	Roche ungsplattform für Fren <mark>6</mark> nen
User manag	gement	2 Proof mana	igement	Statistics	4 Training groups					
az A E	BCE	DEF	GHI	JKLM	<b>M</b> N O P Q <b>R</b> S <b>T</b> U <b>V</b> W X Y	ΥZ			A	dd user 💽 Go
				Search	Reset				Total: 17 View:	10   20   50   All
	Active \$	Last name ‡	First name \$	User name <b>≑</b>	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
7	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	•	Assign training
	۲	Release	VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Testerin	Test	testeriT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.co	m 2	1	0	•	Assign training
	۲	Testmaste	er Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	•	Assign training
	۲	vff	mein	vffM	cs@x-cell.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training

The Roche logo (6) in the top right corner not only indicates that it is a Roche system, but also allows the quick return to the start screen: simply click on it. In order to leave the administrative area and log out, click on **Logout** (5).



### Structure Overview "User Management"

In the overview "User management", all entered employees of your company respectively your employer displayed. The overview "User management" is always shown after login.

_	_	_	_		_	_	_	Mannheir	n Dummyvff   Logout 并
									Roche
								Schi	lungsplattform für Fremdfirm
User mana	agement Proof ma	nagement	Statistics	Training groups					
AZ A	B C <b>D</b> E F	GHI	JKLI	MNOPQRSTUVWX	ΥZ			(	Add user 💽 Go
			Searc	h Reset	3			2 Total: 17 Vie	w: 10   20   50   All
	Active 🖨 Last name 🌲	First name 🖨	User name 🖨	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	• 0	Assign training
	Release	e VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	Release	e MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
7	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training

In the information area (1) of the overview, you receive additional information on each employee. In addition to "last name" and "first name", there are the "active", "user name", "e mail", "training", "completed", "verified" and "status".

#### Active:

A traffic light indicates whether it is an active employee or an inactive or deactivated employee .

#### User name:

Der Benutzername dient der eindeutigen Zuordnung eines Mitarbeitenden im System. Er ist unveränderbar und wird mit der Ersterfassung des Mitarbeitenden systemseitig vergeben.

### E-Mail:

The user name serves as the unique assignment of an employee in the system. It cannot be changed and is assigned by the system with the initial recording of the employee. Please note: Only company e-mail addresses are permitted and to be used.

If the employees have no company e-mail addresses, a general company is to be provided, which is managed by the Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF). Alternatively, the e-mail address of the Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) can also be used. In both cases, the Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) is responsible for distributing the information to the employees.

### Trainings:

In the "trainings" column, the number of training courses assigned to the employee is shown.



### Passed:

In the column "passed", the number of training courses successfully completed by the employee depicted.

### Verified:

The column "verified" displays the number of verified training courses for this employee.

### Status:

The status shows the processing status of all of the training courses assigned to the employee in the form of a traffic light. That means:

- no training courses are assigned to the employee
- at least one of the training courses assigned has reached or exceeded its due date or retraining date and is:
  - not yet processed
  - not successfully completed
  - successfully completed, but not verified
- all assigned training courses have been processed, successfully completed and verified.
- at least one of the training courses assigned has not yet reached its due date or retraining date. The training course has not yet been successfully completed or retrained and verified

Furthermore, the information area of each employee has two buttons "edit user" and "assign training". These are explained in detail in the following chapters.

You can change the number of employees displayed per page in the information area. Several possibilities are offered in the area View (2). In addition, the number of all of the employees on file in the system for your company respectively employer is presented here.

The area "Search" (3) should facilitate the search for an employee. There are two search options available.

1. The search via the letters from A to Z. Highlighted letters can be selected. All external company employees, whose last names start with the selected letter, are shown. In order to undo the selection, click on the reset button or the button A..Z.

2. The search via the input field. Enter the last name or part of the last name of the employee you are searching for in the input field and confirm the entry. In order to undo the selection, click on the reset button.



# Structure Overview "Proof Management"

The overview "Proof management" shows all employees of your company respectively your employer and serves to document successfully completed training.

User managemer	Proof management	Statistics Train	ning groups					
Automatic proo	capture	Select file	Upload file		4			
multiple proof c	pture		create Upload	group training proof	3			
Manual proof ca	oture/person search	Search	Reset		2			
Active 🖨 Last	name 🗢 🛛 Fin	rst name 븆	User name 🖨	Contractor ≑		Role(s) 🖨	Status 🖨	
Dum	nymf Ma	annheim	dummymfM	Testfirma Mannheim	1	MF	•	Process the status
Dum	nymfe Ma	annheim	dummymfM1	Testfirma Mannheim		MFE	•	Process the status

In the information area (1), you receive additional information on each employee. In addition to "Last name" and "First name", there are the "Active", "User name", "Contractor", "Role(s)" and "Status".

The significance and information content of the columns "Active", "User name" and "Status" is analogous to the explanations in the chapter "Structure Overview User management".

### Contractor:

The employer of the employees is indicated.

### Role(s):

The users of the Contractor Training Tool have different roles and are assigned the corresponding authorizations.

 Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF): The Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) is an employee designated by the employer (contractor), who takes on the coordination of training activities. They maintain the employee data in the system, manage the training assignment for the employees and document the training.

- Contractor's employee (MF): The Contractor's employee (MF) is an employee, who is deployed by the contractor to conduct work at Roche. This refers to temporary or permanent employees. Unskilled workers, interns and temporary agency employees are also included.
- Contractor's employee (external) (MFE): The Contractor's employee (external) (MFE) is an employee of a sub-contractor, which is assigned by the contractor to conduct work at Roche.

Note: The sub-contractors deployed must absolutely be approved by the Procurement of Roche Diagnostics GmbH in advance.



Furthermore, the information area has a button **"process the status"** for each employee. This will be explained in detail in the following chapters.

The area "Search" (2) has an input field and should facilitate the search for an employee. Enter the last name or part of the last name of the employee you are searching for in the input field and confirm the entry. The result of your search is shown in the information area. In order to undo the selection, click **"reset"**.

Via the *"Automatic proof capture"* (4), proof documents, which are generated by Contractor Training Tool, can be assigned to the corresponding employee simply.

These proof documents are labeled with a barcode, which contains information on the employee and the training. If you upload such a proof document to the Contractor Training Tool via the "Automatic proof capture", the Contractor Training Tool takes over the assignment to the employee automatically.

Via the "Multiple proof capture" (3), you first have the possibility to generate a proof document for group training. In addition, you have the possibility to verify training for several employees in one step and to set the training as passed.

### Structure Overview "Statistics"

The overview "Statistics" offers analyses (also called Reports), which support you in your work with the Contractor Training Tool.

		_					Mannheim Dummyvff   Logout →
							Schulungsplattform für Frandfirn
User management	Proof management	Statistics	Training groups				
Training status	<b>I</b>						3 Create report 💽 Go
All	All		* Act	ive users only	Show training groups	2	
Title		Active	Contact	Number of Users	Partici	pants (passed)	Participants (verified)
				on "Go" to	view the re	port.	4



Two report types are available. In the selection area (1), you can choose between the report types "Training status" and "Participant statistics" via a dropdown menu.

The configuration area (2) offers the possibility to adjust or limit the analysis based on specified criteria.

In addition, you can define the output (3) of your report. Three options are available:

#### create report

The report is generated and presented in the display area (4) according to your configuration.

 Print preview
 The report opens in the print view and can be directly printed.

#### Excel export

The report can be downloaded and saved in the form of an MS Excel file via this option.

### Structure Overview "Training Groups"

The Overview "Training groups" shows all training groups which are assigned to your company.

In the information area (1), you receive additional information on each training group. In addition to the names and number of the training group, there are also the "Person responsible", "Valid for site" and "Status".

#### Person responsible

Displays the name of the person responsible for the training group.

### Valid for site

Displays which Site(s) this training group is valid for.

#### Status

A traffic light shows whether this is an active training group (green) or an inactive training group (gray).

The area "Search" (2) should facilitate finding a specific training group. Enter the search term in the search field and confirm by clicking on the search button. Directly adjacent is the reset button, with which you can undo your selection.





# Add User (Employee)

1. To add an employee, you must be on the start screen (Overview "User management").

User manag	gement	Proof mana	gement	Statistics	Training groups					
AZ A	BC	DEF	GHI	JKLM	MNOPQRSTUVWX	(Z				Add user 💽 Go
				Search	h Reset				Total: 17	View: 10   20   50   All
	Active	Last name ≑	First name <b>\$</b>	User name <b>\$</b>	E-mail 🕏	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Testerin	Test	testeriT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	n 2	1	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Testmast	er Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	vff	mein	vffM	cs@x-cell.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training

2. Select (1) "add user" in the area on the right and confirm by clicking on the button (2) Go.

az A	BC	DEF	GHI	JKLN	NOPQRSTUVWXY	ſΖ				Add user 💌 Go
				Search	Reset				Total: 17 V	iew: 10   20   50   All
	Active :	Last name ≑	First name <b>≑</b>	User name 븆	E-mail \$	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
7	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
8	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
7	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Testerin	Test	testeriT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
3	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	n 2	1	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Testmast	er Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	•	Assign training
		vff	mein	vffM	cs@x_cell.com	0	0	0		Assign training



### 3. The dialog box "add user" opens.

Add use	2r						
Aug ust	21						
Basic Inform	ation						
Role:*		Please select		¥.			
Salutation:*		Please select *					
Title:							
Last Name:*							
First Name:*							
Department:							
Position:							
e-mail:*							
Business Crit	ical Contractor:						
Roche-User I	D:						
Telephone:							
Language:*		English					
Access Data							
User name:*							
Activate:							
Activation da	te:	03/26/2018					
Deactivate or	1:	03/27/2018					
Creation date	E	03/26/2018					
Contractor							
Trainings							
Available trai	nings (individual)	heim) (Marries 4)		Assigned tr	ainings		
Test Externe	Qualifikation (Nani Qualifikation (Penz	tberg) (Version 1)					
			100				
Available trai	ning groups			Assigned tr	aining groups		
Release 3.0 Test Gruppe	.0001 (Nummer 26) (Nummer 24)	8					
Testschulun	gsgruppe Mannhein	n (Nummer 10)					
Wiederholur	gsgruppe Penzberg Igstes Schulungsgru	(Nummer 9) uppe (Nummer 19)	Þ				
						Cancel	Save


4. First select a **Role** for the employee (user). Click on the dropdown list Role. This opens and shows the possible roles. The input mask is adapted by clicking on the desired role.

Add user		
Basic Information		
Role:*	Please select	
Solutation:*	Please select	
Salutation.	Contrator's employee	
Title:	Contrator's employee (external)	

The roles for selection:

#### Contractor's employee (MF):

The Contractor's employee (MF) is an employee, who is deployed by the contractor to conduct work at Roche. This refers to temporary or permanent employees. Unskilled workers, interns and temporary agency employees are also included.  Contractor's employee (external) (MFE): The Contractor's employee (external) (MFE) is an employee of a sub-contractor, which is assigned by the contractor to conduct work at Roche.

Note: The sub-contractors deployed must absolutely be approved by the Procurement of Roche Diagnostics GmbH in advance.



5. Enter the additional details of the employee in the input mask. The following fields are mandatory\*:

- Salutation
   (select accordingly)
- Last name
- First name
- Name at birth
- Date of birth
- e-mail

(Exclusively company e-mail addresses are permitted. If the employees have no company e-mail addresses, a general company address or that of the Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) is to be entered.)

- Business Critical Contractor (if the status exists)
- Roche User ID (if available)
- Language

(Language setting for the user. Information and system will be displayed in the language selected.)

• Activate/Activation date/ Deactivated on Here you define whether the user will be created as an inactive user and activated at a later point in time (Activation date), created immediately as an active user. It can also be defined if and when the user should be deactivated.

- Permanent Site ID card (if present)
  - Permanent Site ID card date
  - Permanent Site ID card number
- Leasing

   (Only shown for the role MF. Is to be selected if it is
   a temporary agency employee.)
- Name Sub-Contractor (Only shown for the role MFE)
- Assigned Training or Training Groups. (Perform assignment)

6. To confirm the entries, click **"Save"**. Upon clicking on **"Cancel"** the input data is not saved and you are returned to the start screen (User management).





#### 7. After saving, the dialog box "View user" opens.

V	iew user		Edit user 💌	Go
V	Personal data			
	Role:	Contrator's employee		
	Salutation:	Mr.		
	Title:			
	Last Name:	Mister		
	First Name:	Test		
	Name at birth:	Mister		
	Date of birth:	01/01/1900		
	ID number:	0		
	Department:			
	Position:			
	E-mail:	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com		
	Business Critical Contractor:			
	Roche-User ID:			
	Telephone:			
	Language:	English		
-	Access Data			
	User name:	misterT		
	Active:	•		
	Will be deactivated::	No		
	Creation date:	07.02.2018		
	Permanent Site ID card:			
	Permanent Site ID card date:			
	Permanent Site ID card number	r.		
Þ	Contractor			
Þ	Assigned trainings			
				Back

8. To close the dialog box, click "**Back**" (in the bottom area) or the Roche logo (upper right). You then return to the start screen (User management).



# Edit User (Employee)

1. Click on the button Edit user in front of the employee's last name.

	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	۲	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
Ø 👞	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	۲	Assign training

2. The dialog box "edit user" opens.

E	dit user		View user	• Go
Ŧ	Basic Information			
	Role:*	Contrator's employee		
	Salutation:*	Mr. v		
	Title:			
	Last Name:*	Mister		
	First Name:*	Test		
	Name at birth:*	Mister		
	Date of birth:*	01/01/1900		
	ID number:	0		
	Department:			
	Position:			
	e-mail:*	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.		
	Business Critical Contractor:			
	Roche-User ID:			
	Telephone:			
	Language: *	English •		
v	Access Data			
	User name:	misterT		
	Activate:			
	Activation date:	03/27/2018		
	Deactivate on:	03/27/2018		
	Creation date:	07.02.2018		
	Permanent Site ID card:			
	Permanent Site ID card date:	03/27/2018 📟		
	Permanent Site ID card number			
v	Contractor			
	Leasing:*			

3. Make your changes.



4. To confirm your entries, click "Save".

Cancel Save

Upon clicking on the button "**Cancel**" the input data is not saved and you are returned to the start screen (User management).

5. After saving, the dialog box "View user" opens.

V	iew user		Edit user 🔹 Go
T	Personal data		
	Role:	Contrator's employee	
	Salutation:	Mr.	
	Title:		
	Last Name:	Mister	
	First Name:	Test	
	Name at birth:	Mister	
	Date of birth:	01/01/1900	
	ID number:	0	
	Department:		
	Position:		
	E-mail:	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	
	Business Critical Contractor:	•	
	Roche-User ID:		
	Telephone:		
	Language:	English	
Þ	Access Data		
Þ	Contractor		
Þ	Assigned trainings		
			Back



You can edit the employee data from this dialog box. Click in the upper area on the button "Go".



The dialog box "edit user" opens.

6. To close the dialog box "**edit user**", click "**Back**" (in the bottom area) or "**Roche logo**" (upper right). You then return to the start screen (User management). Note: You can only edit users with the roles MF and MFE. Editing users with the role VFF takes place via Contractor Management. Please send the changes via e-mail.

# View User (Employee)

1. On the start screen (User management), click on the last name of an employee.

									Schulur	rgsplattform für Fremdfirme
User manage	ement	Proof mana	gement	Statistics	Training groups					
(a.z) A E	3 C [	DEF	GHI	JKLN	<b>M</b> N O P Q <b>R</b> S <b>T</b> U <b>V</b> W X Y	ΥZ			Ade	d user 🗾 Go
				Search	n Reset				Total: 17 View:	10   <mark>20</mark>   50   All
	Active :	Last name \$	First name \$	User name \$	E-mail 🖨	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
7	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	•	Assign training
	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	•	Assign training
7	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	۲	Assign training
7	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Testerin	Test	testeriT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	۲	Assign training
7	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	m 2	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Testmaste	er Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	•	Assign training
	۲	vff	mein	vffM	cs@x-cell.com	0	0	0	۲	Assign training
					٩ 1	Þ				



#### 2. The dialog box "View user" opens

V	iew user		Edit user Go
T	Personal data		
	Role:	Contrator's employee	
	Salutation:	Mr.	
	Title:		
	Last Name:	Mister	
	First Name:	Test	
	Name at birth:	Mister	
	Date of birth:	01/01/1900	
	ID number:	0	
	Department:		
	Position:		
	E-mail:	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	
	Business Critical Contractor:		
	Roche-User ID:		
	Telephone:		
	Language:	English	
Þ	Access Data		
Þ	Contractor		
Þ	Assigned trainings		
			Back

You can edit the employee data from this dialog box. Click in the upper area on the button Go.



The dialog box "edit user" opens.



in the lower area of the dialog box "*View user*", the current and assigned training the employee is shown. In addition to the training title, information regarding "*Passed*", "*Verified*" and "*Status*" is displayed.

Note: You can only edit users with the roles MF and MFE. Editing users with the role VFF takes place via Contractor Management. Please send the changes via e-mail.

Assign	ed trainings				
T Rel	ease 3.0.0001				
Active	Training title	Passed	Verified	Status	
۲	Test Release 3.0.0001 (Version 2)	No	No	۲	Proof management

#### Passed:

If the employee has not yet performed and successfully completed the training, this column is labeled with the value "No". After successful completion, the value changes to "Yes".

#### Verified:

The successful completion of the training must be documented. For this purpose, a corresponding proof document is to be filed on the Contractor Training Tool. Once this is done the value in the column "Verified" changes from "No" to "Yes".

#### Status:

The status summarizes the processing status of the respective training.

#### means that

- the training is not yet processed,
- the training has not been successfully completed
- the training was passed, but not yet verified and its due date or retraining date has been reached or exceeded.

- either means that the assigned training is not yet due (the user still has time to complete the training) or that it is retraining, whose repetition is pending. If the training is not completed respectively retrained and verified by the due date respectively within the retraining period (begins 14 days prior to the end of validity), the status changes to "red".
- means that the training has been processed, successfully completed and verified.

The button **Proof Management** leads to the dialog box *"Current proof"* for the respective training.

3. To close the dialog box *"View user"*, click "**Back**" (in the bottom area) or "**Roche logo**" (upper right).



# Deactivate User (Employee)

Under certain conditions, employees must be deactivated. The employee (user) can then no longer access the Contractor Training Tool. If necessary, Roche reserves the right to refuse the employee access to the plant.

Reasons for a deactivation can be:

- an employee leaves the company
- an employee is not deployed at Roche for a longer period (more than 2 months)
- a temporary dissolution of the business relationship
- a permanent dissolution of the business relationship

- the contractor does not contractually ensure the die performance of employee training
- an employee of the contractor repeatedly does not fulfill the training requirements

In case of the first two reasons mentioned, the Contractor Training Coordinator is responsible for the deactivation of the employee.

1. Open the function "**Edit user**" (see chapter "*Edit user (employee)*") for the corresponding employee.

2. Activate the button "*Deactivate on*" and select the corresponding date. By default the next day's date is specified.

Edit user		View user 💌 Go	
Basic Information			
C Access Data			
User name: Activate: Activation date: Deactivate on:	misterT		
Creation date:	07.02.2018		
Permanent Site ID card: Permanent Site ID card date: Permanent Site ID card numbe	03/27/2018 III		



3. To change the displayed date, click on it. A calendar opens. Select the desired date by clicking on it.

Edit user		View user * Go
Basic Information		
<ul> <li>Access Data</li> </ul>		
User name:	misterT	
Activate:		
Activation date:	03/27/2018	
Deactivate on:	☑ 03/27/2018 🔲	
	Statement / reason (active - inactive)*	
Creation date:	07.02.2018	
Permanent Site ID card:		
Permanent Site ID card date:	03/27/2018	
Permanent Site ID card number:		
Contractor		

Basic Information										
Access Data										
User name:	mister	rT								
Activate:	$\checkmark$									
Activation date:		03/27/	2018							
Deactivate on:	$\checkmark$	••		0	3/01/20	18		••		
	State	M 26	<b>T</b>	<b>W</b>	Т 1	F 2	S 3	S 4		
		5	6	7	8	9	10	11		
		12	13	14	15	16	17	18		
		19	20	21	22	23	24	25		
Creation date:	07.02	26	27	28	29	30	31	-:1:		
Permanent Site ID card:				~						
Permanent Site ID card date:		7/2018								
Permanent Site ID card number										



#### 4. Enter a reason. To confirm your entries, click on **Save**.

Deactivate on:	☑ 03/27/2018		
Creation date: Permanent Site ID card: Permanent Site ID card date:	07.02.2018 03/27/2018		
Permanent Site ID card number: Contractor		Cancel Save	

Upon clicking the button "**Cancel**" the input data is not saved and you are returned to the start screen.

5. After saving, the dialog box "*View user*" opens and the deactivation of the employee is indicated.

Þ	Personal data		
T	Access Data		
	User name:	misterT	
	Active:	•	
	Will be deactivated::	On: 07.03.2018	
	Creation date:	07.02.2018	
	Permanent Site ID card:	٢	
	Permanent Site ID card date:		
	Permanent Site ID card numb	per:	

6. To close the dialog box "view user", click "**Back**" (in the bottom area) or on "**Roche logo**" (upper right).



## Activate User (Employee)

When a user is created as inactive in the system, the VFF has the possibility to activate this user.

To activate the user, you must first edit the user (compare page 18 ff). In the area "Access Data", you must click the checkbox for the field "Activate" and provide a reason. Subsequently confirm your changes by clicking on the button "Save". Alternatively, you can end the process without saving by clicking on the button "Cancel".

	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	0	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training

## Reactivate User (Employee)

If the reason, which led to the deactivation, no longer applies, only the Master Data Manager can reactivate the affected employee.

The Contractor Training Coordinator submits an informal request via e-mail to

Contractor Management. The request must contain at least the following information:

 Last name, first name and user name of the employee to be reactivated, as well as the reason for the reactivation.



## Assignment of Training or Training Groups

Every employee must be assigned training or training groups. Precisely which training or training groups is based on the area of activity respectively location at Roche. The assignment is generally in the responsibility of the Contractor Training Coordinator.

User manage	ment	Proof manag	gement	Statistics	Training groups					
AZ A B	CE	DEFO	G H I ,	JKLM	M N O P Q <b>R</b> S <b>T</b> U <b>V</b> W X Y	Z			A	dd user 💌 Go
				Search	1 Reset				Total: 17 View:	10   20   50   All
	Active \$	Last name \$	First name <b>\$</b>	User name 🖨	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
8	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	۲	Assign training
	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Testerin	Test	testeri⊤	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1 2	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Testmaste	r Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	٠	Assign training
						5				

Training groups consist of one or more training courses, which are required for the performance of a specific activity. They are defined by Roche and compiled and serve to simplify the assignment. Upon assignment of a training group, the employee is assigned all of the training courses contained in the training group. Only the training groups and training courses that are relevant for your company respectively your employer are available for assignment.

Note: "External Qualifications" can only be assigned individually. They are not part of a training group.

1. On the start screen, click on the button "**Assign training**" for the employee, for whom you wish to assign training.



#### 2. The dialog box "Please select training" opens.

		Please select training			l: 17	View: 10   20   50   All
Active 🖨	Last Firm	Available trainings (individual)		Assigned trainings	tus	
۲	Mister Te:	Test Externe Qualifikation (Mannheim) (Version 1) Test Externe Qualifikation (Penzberg) (Version 1)			•	Assign training
۲	Release MF		F		•	Assign training
۲	Release MF				•	Assign training
•	Tester Te				•	Assign training
۲	Tester 1	Available training groups		Assigned training groups Release 3.0.0001 (Nummer 26)	•	Assign training
۲	Testerin Te			Test Gruppe (Nummer 24) Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim (Nummer 10)	0	Assign training
۲	Testhase D		•	Wiederholungstes Schulungsgruppe (Nummer 19)	•	Assign training
۲	Testmaster Pa				•	Assign training
				Cancel Save		

In the area on the left, all of the training groups respectively training courses (individual) available for your company respectively employer are listed

	Please select training			E 1)	7 View: 10   20   50
Active 🖨 Last Fin name 🖨 na	Available trainings (individual)	×	Assigned trainings	tus	
Mister Te	Test Externe Qualifikation (Mannheim) (Version 1) Test Externe Qualifikation (Penzberg) (Version 1)				Assign trainin
Release Mi		Þ		•	Assign trainin
Release Mi				•	Assign trainin
Tester Te					Assign trainin
Tester 1	Available training groups		Assigned training groups Release 3.0.0001 (Nummer 26)		Assign trainin
Testerin Te			Test Gruppe (Nummer 24) Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim (Nummer 10)	9	Assign trainin
Testhase D		Þ	Testschulungsgruppe Penzberg (Nummer 9) Wiederholungstes Schulungsgruppe (Nummer 19)	•	Assign trainin
Testmaster Pa				•	Assign trainin
			Cancel		

3. To select a training group or training course, click on the corresponding training group or training course.

You can also select several training groups or training courses at the same time. Click on the corresponding training groups or training courses one after another.



4. For the assignment, you must press on the arrow between the tables

		l	Please select training			l: 17 View:	10   20   50
Active :	Last	Fire	Available trainings (individual)		Assigned trainings	tus	
۲	Mister	Те	Test Externe Qualifikation (Mannheim) (Version 1) Test Externe Qualifikation (Penzberg) (Version 1)	ł		•	Assign training
۲	Release	MF		Þ		•	Assign training
۲	Release	MF				•	Assign training
۲	Tester	Te				•	Assign training
۲	Tester	1	Available training groups		Assigned training groups Release 3.0.0001 (Nummer 26)	•	Assign training
۲	Testerin	Те		ŧ	Test Gruppe (Nummer 24) Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim (Nummer 10)	•	Assign training
۲	Testhase	D		Þ	Testschulungsgruppe Penzberg (Nummer 9) Wiederholungstes Schulungsgruppe (Nummer 19)	•	Assign training
۲	Testmaste	r Pa				•	Assign training
					Cancel Save		

The selected training group or training course is then listed in the right column.

			Please select training			l: 17 View:	10   <mark>2</mark> 0   50
Active 🖨	Last	Fire	Available trainings (individual)		Assigned trainings	tus	
۲	Mister	Те	Test Externe Qualifikation (Penzberg) (Version 1)		Test Externe Qualifikation (Mannheim) (Version 1)	•	Assign trainin
٠	Release	MF				•	Assign trainin
۲	Release	MF				•	Assign trainin
۰	Tester	Te				0	Assign trainin
۲	Tester	1	Available training groups		Assigned training groups Release 3.0.0001 (Nummer 26)	•	Assign trainin
۲	Testerin	Tet			Test Gruppe (Nummer 24) Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim (Nummer 10)	•	Assign trainin
۲	Testhase	D		Þ	Viederholungstes Schulungsgruppe (Nummer 9)	•	Assign trainin
۲	Testmaste	r Pai				•	Assign trainin
					Cancel Save		

5. To confirm your selection, click on "Save".

Upon clicking on "Cancel" the input data is not saved and you are returned to the start screen.



			Please select training			l: 17	View: 10   20   50
Active	Last     name ▲	Fire	Available trainings (individual)		Assigned trainings	tus	
۲	Mister	Tes	Test Externe Qualifikation (Penzberg) (Version 1)		Test Externe Qualifikation (Mannheim) (Version 1)	•	Assign trainin
۲	Release	MF		Þ		•	Assign trainin
۲	Release	MF				•	Assign trainin
۲	Tester	Те				0	Assign trainin
۲	Tester	1	Available training groups		Assigned training groups Release 3.0.0001 (Nummer 26)	•	Assign trainin
۲	Testerin	Te			Test Gruppe (Nummer 24) Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim (Nummer 10)	0	Assign trainin
۲	Testhase	D		Þ	Testschulungsgruppe Penzberg (Nummer 9) Wiederholungstes Schulungsgruppe (Nummer 19)	•	Assign trainin
۲	Testmaste	r Pai				•	Assign trainin
					Cancel		

6. After the assignment is saved, the start screen (User management) appears automatically.

User mana	agement	Proof mana	gement	Statistics	Training groups					
AZ A	ВСБ	DEF	GHI	JKLN	<b>M</b> N O P Q <b>R</b> S <b>T</b> U <b>V</b> W X Y	Z			A	dd user 💌 Go
				Search	Reset				Total: 17 View	: 10   20   50   All
	Active 4	Last name \$	First name \$	User name 🖨	E-mail 🖨	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
3	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
8	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	•	Assign training
	۲	Testerin	Test	testeri⊤	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	•	Assign training
	۲	Testhase	D	testhasD	deutschland.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1 2	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Testmaste	er Paul	testmasP	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	2	1	0	•	Assign training
					( 1	Þ				

If the employee has not previously been assigned any training courses, the status traffic light of the respective employee changes. Alternatively, to this assignment method, you can also assign the training groups or training courses via *"Add user"*.



With the saved assignment, the employee receives an invitation e-mail from the Contractor Training Tool. It informs the employee about the

available training. The Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) is also informed via e-mail.

7. To check the assignment, on the start screen (Overview User management) click on the employee's last name. The dialog box "**View user**" opens. Assigned training courses are displayed in the lower area.

Assig	ned trainings				
T Re	elease 3.0.0001				
Active	Training title	Passed	Verified	Status	
۲	Test Release 3.0.0001 (Version 2)	No	No	۲	Proof management
۲	Test Release 3.0.0001 (Version 1)	No	No	۲	Proof management
					Back

Upon assigning a training group, all of the training courses contained in the training group are automatically assigned to the employee. These training courses are depicted in the dialog box *"View user"* sorted according to the training groups

## Withdrawal of Training or Training Group

Once a training group respectively training course has been assigned, it can no longer be withdrawn by the Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF).

If the withdrawal of an assigned training group or training course is necessary, please send an e-mail to Contractor Management. This e mail must contain at least the following information and come from the Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF):

- Last name, first name, user name of the employee in question
- Designation (displayed name) of the training course respectively training group of the training course respectively training group to be withdrawn
- Reason for the withdrawal



### **View Training Group**

1. To view a training group, first navigate to the Overview Training Groups (page 7).

2. Once there, click on the name of the training group you want to view.

3. Subsequently, you come to the page view training group.

vi	view training group					
V	Basic Data					
	Training group name:	Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim				
	ld:	10				
	Description:	Dient zu Testzwecken				
	Person responsible:	Mannheim Dummysgv				
	Valid for site:	Mannheim				
-	trainings (active)					
	IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D	- Betreiben der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 2)				
	Sicherheitseinweisung für Frem	dfirmenmitarbeiter (Standort Mannheim) (Version 1)				
Þ	trainings (inactive)					
			Back			

This contains the following information:

Basic data

Here is the general information on the training group

- trainings (active)
   All assigned training courses, which have the status "active", are listed here
- trainings (inactive)
   All of the inactive training courses of the training group are listed here

In order to receive more information on one of the assigned training courses, position the cursor over the name of the training course. A small mouse-over window appears which contains the most important information on the training course.



# Training Types

There are three different training types on the Contractor Training Tool. The respective training type is decisive for the performance and documentation (proof) of the training.

#### Training:

For a training, the training content is offered on the Contractor Training Tool directly. The learner can access it directly and complete the training online.

The training content can be conveyed to the employees in two different ways.

- Self-study / reading study: The training contains a document (.pdf), which must be read independently.
- E-Learning

   (Training with success monitoring):
   The Content of the training is prepared interactively and is worked through independently. The training always concludes with a knowledge test with a number of questions.

- Alternatively, the contractor training can be conducted in the form of group training.
- On-Site Instruction:
   An On-Site instruction is training, that is conducted by an expert Roche employee on the company premises of Roche.
- External Qualification: An "External Qualifications" refers to generally valid qualifications, competencies, proof, know-how or skills, which are acquired outside of Roche or outside of the "Contractor Training Tool" and are indispensable for the professional practice and of certain activities.

## Documentation of a training

Performed training courses must be documented in the system. For this, there is the so called "Proof management".

For the documentation respectively proof of training, the following is to be observed:

#### Training:

The contractor employee calls up the corresponding training course on the Contractor Training Tool and processes this independently. After successful completion, the employee receives a certificate. It is sent via e-mail, but can also be downloaded. The certificate is to be printed and subsequently signed by the contractor employee. The Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) confirms the details by means of a signature, scans the proof (signed certificate) as a PDF document and files it on the Contractor Training Tool.



The contractor also has the possibility to conduct "training" as group training. The trainer, e.g. Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF), conveys the content of the training to a number of contractor employees. A proof document is to be created for the provision of the training. You can have this generated by the system via the function "Generate Proof Group Training" (page 43). The contractor employees confirm their participation via signatures. The trainer confirms the details of the contractor employees and the proper performance of the training by signing. The Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF) subsequently scans the proof as a PDF document and files it on the Contractor Training Tool. With both possibilities it is important to ensure that all required details, i.e. last name, first name, user name, training date and signature are included.

#### External Qualifications:

"External Qualifications" are universally valid qualifications, abilities, proof, skills or abilities, which are acquired outside of Roche or outside of the "Contractor Training Tool" and are indispensable for the professional exercise and execution of specific activities. These include, for example, a forklift driver's license or scaffolding expertise.

External Qualifications must be verified accordingly. The respective valid certificates, credentials, licenses and additional documents, which officially confirm the acquisition of the qualification, serve as proof. Proof must be issued by an organization, body or institution entitled to do so. The Contractor Training Coordinator ensures that the proof is correctly files in the system as a PDF document and confirms the qualification in the system.

#### On-Site Instruction:

On-Site instruction is training, which is conducted by an expert Roche employee on the company premises of Roche. The Roche employee conducting the training documents the performance on an appropriate proof document. This original proof document is archived at Roche. Contractor Management receives the proof document from the Roche employee conducting the training and documents the training on the Contractor Training Tool with it.

Note: There is a statutory obligation to retain the original proof documents for 15 years. The contractor ensures the retention of all proof documents under their responsibility. If required, the original proof documents are to be provided to Roche within 24 hours, in any event no later than 72 hour.

If the business relationship between the contractor and Roche ends, all original proof documents are to be submitted to Contractor Management of Roche.

Important: The proof documentation is to be safeguarded in the original as well as in the PDF file.



# Documentation of a training (Automatic Proof Capture)

The "Automatic Proof Capture" can only be used for proof generated by the system. These have a barcode in the lower right area of the proof. The barcode includes the information on the training conducted and the employee. 1. Scan the proof as a PDF file and save the file.

2. Open the overview *"Proof Management"* by clicking on the corresponding tab on the start screen.

										Koche
				1					S	chulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen
User man	agement	Proof mana	agement	Statistics	Training groups					
(a.z) A	BCI	DEF	GHI	JKLM	MNOPQRSTUVWX	ΥZ				Add user Go
				Search	h Reset				Total: 17	View: 10   20   50   All
	Active	Last name €	First name <b>≑</b>	User name 🜩	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
3	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training

3. The overview "proof management" opens.

User management	Proof management	Statistics	Training groups				
Automatic proof c	apture	Select	file Upload file				
multiple proof cap	ture		• create g	roup training proof roup training proof			
Manual proof capt	ure/person search	Search	Reset				
Active 🖨 🛛 Last na	me 🔹 🛛 Firs	t name 🜲	User name 🜲	Contractor 🜩	Role(s) 🜩	Status 🜩	
Dumm	vmf Man	nheim	dummymfM	Testfirma Mannheim	MF	•	Process the status

4. Click on the orange button "Select file".



5. A window opens. Select the proof document, which you want to file on the Contractor Training Tool. Please note that exclusively PDF documents can be selected. Then click on "**open**".

<i> Öffnen</i>				Х
← → • ↑ 🗖 > D	ieser PC > Desktop >	ٽ ~	"Desktop" durchsuchen	Q
Organisieren 👻 Neue	er Ordner		=== -	
🔪 📥 Schnellzugriff	Name	Datum	Тур	Größe
> ConeDrive	Test	16.03.2018 16:17	Dateiordner	
> 📃 Dieser PC				
> 🥔 Netzwerk				
	<			>
Date	iname:	~	Portable Document Form Öffnen Abb	at (.pc ∨ rechen

6. The window closes and, in the input field of the *"Automatic proof capture"*, the selected document is shown. Click on "**Upload file**".

User mana	igement Pr	roof management	Statistics	Training groups				
Automatio	c proof captu	ire						
			Sele	ct file Upload file				
multiple p	proof capture							
Select tra	aining				reate group training proof			
				L L	pload group training proof			
Manual pr	roof capture/j	person search	Sear	ch Reset				
Manual pr	roof capture/j	person search	Sear	ch Reset				
Manual pr	roof capture/j Last name 4	person search	Sear	ch Reset User name \$	Contractor \$	Role(s) \$	Status \$	
Manual pr Active \$	Last name	person search Firs Mai	Sear at name \$	ch Reset User name \$ dummymfM	Contractor ≎ Testfirma Mannheim	Role(s) ≎ MF	Status \$	Process the statu

7. The file is uploaded to the Contractor Training Tool. After uploading, you are informed about the result of the upload. Upon successful uploading, the following note appears.

The note contains the name of the training and the employee, to whom the proof was assigned.



The proof for successful participation in the training 'Sicherheitsunterweisung Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (Standort Penzberg)' has been filed to user 'Test Mister'.



If the automatic proof capture fails, you will also be accordingly informed.

In this case, you can try the "automatic proof capture" again or make use of the manual proof assignment. 0

The proof could not be captured. Check the printout and try to upload the proof again later. If it is not possible to capture the proof through the automatic capturing , capture the proof manually.

# Documentation of a training (Manual Proof Capture)

#### 1. Scan the proof as a PDF file and save the file.

			-	-					Schul	ungsplattform für Fremdfirmen
User man	agement	Proof mana	agement	Statistics	Training groups					
A.Z A	BCI	DEF	GHI	JKLN	MNOPQRSTUVWX	ΥZ				Add user 🔻 Go
				Search	h Reset				Total: 17 Viev	v: 10   <mark>20</mark>   50   All
	Active	Last hame	First name \$	User name \$	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	
3	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	٠	Assign training
	۲	Release	VFF	releaseV	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	٠	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training

2. Open the overview "**Proof Management**" by clicking on the corresponding tab on the star screen.

3. The overview "Proof Management" opens.

User management	Proof management	Statistics	Training groups				
Automatic proof ca	pture						
		Selec	Upload file				
multiple proof capt	ure						
Select training			- create g	group training proof			
			Upload	group training proof			
Manual proof capt	ire/person search						
		Searc	h Reset				
Active 🖨 🛛 Last nar	ne 🕈 🛛 Firs	st name 🜲	User name 🜲	Contractor 荣	Role(s) 🌩	Status 🜩	
Dummy	mf Ma	nnheim	dummymfM	Testfirma Mannheim	MF	•	Process the status



4. Click on the button "**Process the status**" behind the employee, for whom you want to document training

User mana	gement Proof man	agement Statistics	Training groups				
Automatio	c proof capture	Sele	ct file Upload file				
multiple p	reafeantura						
Select tra	nining		- create	group training proof			
			Upload	group training proof			
Manual pr	oof capture/person s	search					
Manual pr	oof capture/person s	search Searc	Reset				1
Manual pr	roof capture/person s	First name \$	User name \$	Contractor \$	Role(s) 🗘	Status 🗢	
Manual pr	coof capture/person s Last name \$ Dummymf	First name \$	th Reset User name \$ dummymfM	Contractor ≑ Testfirma Mannheim	Role(s) ≎ MF	Status 🗢	Process the status

5. The dialog box "**Current proofs**" opens. The personal data of the selected employee is displayed in the upper area. You can find the list of the training assigned to the employee below.

Current pr	oofs
Personal data	
Last Name:	Dummymf
First Name:	Mannheim
User name:	dummymfM
Contractor:	Testfirma Mannheim
Active:	•
Role:	Contrator's employee
▶ IQS_SOP_RD_2500	2_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)
Sicherheitseinweis	ung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)
Testschulung Relea	ase 2 (Version 2)
	Cancel Save

6. Select the corresponding training course, which you want to verify, by clicking on the arro button in front of the training title.

•	►	IQ\$_SOP_RD_25002_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)
	Þ	Sicherheitseinweisung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)
	Þ	Testschulung Release 2 (Version 2)
		Cancel



The input fields required for editing are shown.

	ent proof	fs		
Last Na First N User n Contra Active: Role:	ame: ame: ame: ctor:	Dummymf Mannheim dummymfM Testfirma Mannheim Testfirma Mannheim		
IQS_SO	DP_RD_25002_DO	K_D - Anwendung der Schulungs ür Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (V	plattform für Fremdfirmen (Vers ersion 1)	ion 22)
Passed Verified Certific	d: d: vate(s):	□ 03/26/2018		
Proof(s Upload	s):   proof: hulung Release 2 (	(Version 2)	Upload proof	
				Cancel Save

7. Activate the checkbox "**Passed**" with a click provided it has not already been activated. The corresponding date field is enabled. By default, the current date is shown. To change the displayed date, click on it once. A calendar opens. Select the day, on which the employee successfully processed and passed the training by clicking on it.

Cu	Irrent proof	S
💌 p	ersonal data	
L	.ast Name:	Dummymf
F	First Name:	Mannheim
ι	Jser name:	dummymfM
C	Contractor:	Testfirma Mannheim
A	Active:	•
F	Role:	Contrator's employee
) I	QS_SOP_RD_25002_DOK	_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)
💌 S	icherheitseinweisung für	Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)
F	Passed:	☑ 03/26/2018 📾
N	/erified:	03/26/2018
0	Certificate(s):	
F	Proof(s):	
Ļ	Jpload proof:	Upload proof



#### 8. Click on "**Upload proof**".

Sicherheitseinweisur	ng für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)
Passed:	☑ 03/26/2018 Ⅲ
Verified:	03/26/2018 🖩
Certificate(s):	
Proof(s):	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Upload proof:	Upload proof
Testschulung Releas	e 2 (Version 2)
	Cancel

9. The dialog box *"Upload proof"* opens. To select the saved proof document, click **"Select file**".

Upload proof	-
	Select file
	Upload file Cancel

10. A window opens. Select the saved proof document. Please note that exclusively PDF documents can be selected. Click then on **open**.

<i> Öffnen</i>						×
	ieser PC → Desktop → Test			r" ن	fest" durchsuchen	<i>م</i>
Organisieren 🔻 Neu	er Ordner					?
- Schnellzugriff	Name	Änderungsdatum	Тур	Größe		
Schneizughn	🗾 Test.pdf	26.03.2018 16:21	Adobe Acrobat D	29 KB		
CheDrive						
Dieser PC						
💣 Netzwerk						
Date	iname: Test nelf				Instable Document Format	$(n, \vee)$
Date					Öffange Abbase	(.pt v
					Offinen Abbrec	nen





11. The window closes and the selected file is shown in the input field of the dialog box *"Upload proof"*.

12. Click on the button "Upload file".

13. The dialog box *"Upload proof"* is closed and you find yourself back in the dialog box *"Current proof"*. The input field "**Upload proof**" now displays the file name of the uploaded document.

IQS_SO	P_RD_25002_DOK_	D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für	Fremdfirmen (Version	22)			
Sicherhe	Sicherheitseinweisung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)						
Passed:	Passed: 🗹 03/26/2018 📾						
Verified:		03/26/2018					
Certifica	ite(s):						
Proof(s)	e 🛛 🔪 .						
Upload j	proof:	Test.pdf	Upload proof				
Testschi	Testschulung Release 2 (Version 2)						
				Cancel Save			

14. Activate the checkbox "Verified" by clicking on it.

IQS_SOP_RD_25002_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)							
Sicherheitseinweisung für	Sicherheitseinweisung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)						
Passed:	☑ 03/26/2018 🖩						
Verified:	☑ 03/26/2018 🔲						
Certificate(s):							
Proof(s):							
Upload proof:	Test.pdf	Upload proof					
Testschulung Release 2 (	Testschulung Release 2 (Version 2)						
		Cancel Save					



15. Finally click "Save" to confirm your entries.

IQS_SOP_RD	▶ IQS_SOP_RD_25002_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)				
Sicherheitsei	nweisung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (V	(ersion 1)			
Passed:	☑ 03/26/2018 📠				
Verified:	☑ 03/26/2018 🔳				
Certificate(s):					
Proof(s):					
Upload proof:	Test.pdf	Upload proof			
▶ Testschulung	Testschulung Release 2 (Version 2)				
		Cancel Save			

16. The successful saving process is confirmed with the system message "*Proof successfully saved*".

The proof has been saved successfully.	
--	--

Upon clicking on the button "**Cancel**" the input data is not saved and you are returned to the overview "*Proof Management*"

As an alternative to this method, you can also open proof management via the dialog box *"View user"*. Click on the button "**Proof management**" for the training you want to document.

T	Assigned trainings						
	Individual						
	Active	Training title	Passed	Verified	Status		
	۲	IQS_SOP_RD_25002_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)	Yes	No	•	Proof management	
	۲	Sicherheitseinweisung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)	Yes	Yes	•	Proof management	
						Back	

The dialog box "**Current proof**" is shown. The input fields for the selected training are directly displayed.

Processing then follows steps 7-16 in this chapter (pages 39-42).



# Create group training proof

First select the desired training and click on the button "Create group training proof".

Automatic proof c	anture	5445465	rianing gr	oups
	apture	Sele	ct file Up	load file
Select training	ture			create group training proof
				Unload group training proof

This opens a view, in which you must now indicate the details of the training (date, time, trainer) as well as the participants.

To mark a participant, click on the checkbox in the corresponding row (1).

т	ïtle:	IQS_S Fremd	OP_RD_25001_DOM firmen (Version: 2)	<_D - Betreib	en der Sc	hulungsplattform für	
т	rainer / Instructor:*	Last name	Kürschner		First name	Ralph	
Т	raining date:		03/26/2018 🗮				
Т	"ime of training:*	from	08:00 🔄 to	12:00 🛈			
User						Yes	;
Dummymf	e, Mannheim (Login: dum	mymfN	11)			$\checkmark$	1
Koch, MFE	(Login: kochM)					$\checkmark$	1
Mister, Te	st (Login: misterT)						
Testhase,	D (Login: testhasD)						
Testmaste	r, Paul (Login: testmasP)						



Finally confirm your entries by clicking on "**Next**". This opens a download window, in which you can download the proof. This must be signed by the trainer as well as by the participants after the training has been conducted. Subsequently, the proof can be uploaded.

## Multiple proof capture

To upload the proof again, first navigate back to the overview "**Proof management**". Select the training and click on the button "**Upload group training proof**".

User management	Proof management	Statistics	Training groups	
Automatic proof ca	apture			
		Sele	t file Upload file	
multiple proof cap	ture			
IQS_SOP_RD_2500	01_DOK_D - Betreiben d	der Schulung	plattform 💌 create group traini	ing proof
-			Upload group traini	ing proof
Manual proof capt	ure/person search	Sear	b Peret	1
		Seal	Reset	

A new view opens, in which you must first select the proof to upload. You subsequently fill out when the training was passed and who passed the training

multiple proof c	apture	
Title:	IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D - B Fremdfirmen (Version: 2)	etreiben der Schulungsplattform für
Select file	C:\fakepath\Test.pdf	Browse 1
Passed:	🗹 03/26/2018 🔳 🙎	
3 Verified:	03/26/2018 🗰	
User		Yes
Dummymfe, Mannheim (Login: dum	nmymfM1)	☑ 4
Koch, MFE (Login: kochM)		
Mister, Test (Login: misterT)		
Testhase, D (Login: testhasD)		
Testmaster, Paul (Login: testmasP)		
		Cancel Next



In this window, you first see the title of the selected training. Below that, you must select the proof in a PDF format. For that purpose, click on button "**Browse**" (1) and select the corresponding file. You can subsequently select when the training was passed. For this, simply activate the checkbox and select the date (2). In the area "**Verified**" (3) you see the current date, which is automatically set. Under the general

data, you see a list of the employees, who have been assigned the selected training. From this list, you can select those, who have passed the training. For this, activate the checkbox at the end of the row (4) for the affected users. To continue, click on "**Next**" (5). You now see an overview of your entered data and can check it once again.



 Training:
 IQS\_SOP\_RD\_25001\_DOK\_D - Betreiben der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version: 2)

 Date:
 03/26/2018

User

Dummymfe, Mannheim (Login: dummymfM1)



If you want to cancel the process, click on the button "**Cancel**" (1). To revise the data again, click on the button "**Back**" (2).

If all of the data is correct, you can complete the process by clicking on the button "**Save**" (3).



## Proof incorrectly uploaded

It may happen that you upload proof for the wrong employee, for the wrong training or simply the wrong proof. That is not a big problem. Nevertheless, we ask that you take care when documenting training on the Contractor Training Tool. 1. Open the dialog box "*Current proof*" via the overview "*Proof management*" for the employee, in whose data the error occurred. Subsequently select the training concerned.

2. Deactivate the checkbox "**Verified**" by clicking on it.

Sicherheitseinweisu	ng für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)	
Passed:	03/26/2018 🔳	
Verified:	03/26/2018 🔲	
Certificate(s):		
Proof(s):	(1) Proof (03/26/2018)	
Upload proof:		Upload proof
Testschulung Relea	se 2 (Version 2)	
		Cancel Save

#### 3. Click "Save" to confirm your entry.

*	Sicherheitseinweisung fü	r Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)	
	Passed:	☑ 03/26/2018 Ⅲ	
	Verified:	03/26/2018	
	Certificate(s):		
	Proof(s):	(1) Proof (03/26/2018)	
	Upload proof:	Upload pr	pof
Þ	Testschulung Release 2 (	Version 2)	
			Cancel Save

Important: The proof is then invalid. However, it remains assigned to the employee. 4. Document the training again. Please ensure that the correct proof for the correct training is assigned to the correct employee.



## View Training Status

You have 2 possibilities to view the training status of your employees.

1. On the start screen (User management), you see a summary status of all training courses assigned to each employee. (For the color explanation, see page 5).

User mar	nagement	Proof mana	agement	Statistics	Training groups					
A.Z	BCD	DEF	GHI	KL	MNOPQRSTUVWX	ΥZ			6	Add user 💽 Go
				Search	h Reset				Total: 17 Vie	w: 10   <mark>20</mark>   50   All
	Active 🖨	Last name 🌩	First name <b>\$</b>	User name <b>\$</b>	E-mail 🜩	Trainings	Passed	Verified	Status	/
7	۲	Mister	Test	misterT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	9	1	0	•	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MF	releaseM	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	0	0	•	Assign training
7	۲	Release	MFE	releaseM1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	1	1	0	٠	Assign training
3	۲	Tester	Test	testerT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training
3	۲	Tester	1	tester1	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	12	0	0	•	Assign training
		Testerin	Test	testeriT	mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com	0	0	0	٢	Assign training

2. Via the dialog box "**View user**". all training courses assigned to the employee can be viewed separately listed. For each training course, the status is indicated individually. (For the color explanation, see page 22).

Active	Training title	Passed	Verified	Status	
٠	IQS_SOP_RD_25002_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 22)	Yes	No	•	Proof managemen
٠	Sicherheitseinweisung für Fremdfirmenmitarbeiter (MA) (Version 1)	Yes	Yes	•	Proof managemen



## Display Certificate or Proof

Contractor Training Coordinators can have all of the certificates generated by the Contractor Training Tool and all uploaded proof documents displayed for an employee.

1. Open the dialog box *"View user"*. All of the training courses currently assigned to the

employee (user) are displayed in the lower area.

2. Click on "Proof management" for the training course, for which you want to view the certificate or proof.

	nal data					
Role:		Contrator's	employee			
Saluta	tion:	Mr.				
Title:						
Last N	ame:	Mister				
First N	ame:	Test				
Name	at birth:	Mister				
Date o	f birth:	01/01/1900				
ID nun	nber:	0				
Depar	iment:					
Positio	n: C					
E-mail	2	mannheim.f	iremdfirmenr	nanagement@	groche.com	
Busine	ess Critical Contractor.					
Roche	-User ID:					
Teleph	ione:					
Langu	age:	English				
Acces	s Data					
Contra	ctor					
Assign	ed trainings					
T Do	lease 3.0.0001					
I Ne	Training title		Passed	Verified	Status	
Active		(Version 2)	No	No	۲	Proof management
Active	Test Release 3.0.0001	(version 2)				



3. The dialog box "**Current proof**" opens for the training. The information regarding "**Passed**" and "**Verified**" is displayed for this training. This is followed by all filed certificates and proof.

Click on one of the indicated documents to	have it displayed
--	-------------------

IQS_SOP_RD_25001_D	OK_D - Betreiben der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 2)
Passed:	☑ 03/26/2018 🗰
Verified:	03/26/2018 🗰
Certificate(s):	
Proof(s):	(1) Proof (03/26/2018)
Upload proof:	Upload proof
	Cancel Save

## **Proof Archive**

The successfully processed and verified training courses, which are no longer up-to-date or no longer assigned to the contractor employee, are displayed for a contractor employee in the *"Proof Archive"*. Furthermore, the proof which is not relevant for the training target profile can be viewed here.

1. Open the dialog box "View user" (page 20

f.) for the corresponding contractor employee.

2. Select the option "**Proof archive**" in the dropdown list.





#### 3. Click on Go.

View user	Proof archive 💌 Go
Personal data	

4. The Proof archive opens. The no longer up-to-date respectively formerly assigned training courses are displayed in the lower area.

Proof archi	ve		
Personal data			
Last Name:	Dummymfe		
First Name:	Mannheim		
User name:	dummymfM1		
Contractor:	Testfirma Mannheim		
Active:	۲		
Role:	Contrator's employee (external)		
		Back	

5. Click on the arrow button in front of the title of the training to select it.

Ρ	Proof archive		
v	Personal data		
	Last Name:	Dummymf	
	First Name:	Mannheim	
	User name:	dummymfM	
	Contractor:	Testfirma Mannheim	
	Active:	•	
	Role:	Contrator's employee	
Þ	Testschulung - Fälligkeit	absolut überschritten (Version 3)	
Þ	Proofs without demand		


6. The training is displayed to the maximum extent. The information on the date of passing and all certificates and proof pertaining to the training is displayed. Click on the one of the indicated documents to have it displayed.

Proof archiv	/e	
Personal data		
Last Name: First Name: User name: Contractor: Active: Role:	Dummymf Mannheim dummymfM Testfirma Mannheim Testfirma Mannheim Contrator's employee	
Testschulung - Fällig	xeit absolut überschritten (Version 3)	
Passed on: Certificate(s): Proof(s):	07/29/2016 (1) Certificate (07/29/2016)	
Proofs without deman	ıd	
10/10/2016 11/09/2016 11/29/2016	Test SV (01) Testnachweis20191109 (1) test (1)	
	Bac	(

In the same way, in this area you have the possibility to have a proof displayed, which is unrelated to a training course. For this, open the area "Proof without demand". In contrast to training, you only see the date of passing and have the possibility to have the proof displayed.



### Show Report "Training Status"

The report *"Training status"* provides a quick overview of the assigned training courses and the summary of the processing status of all employees of the contractors assigned to you.

1. Open the overview "Statistics". Click on the corresponding tab on the start screen.

	_	_	_			Mannheim Dummyvff   Logout 🔶
						Roche
		1				Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirme
User management	Proof management	Statistics	Training groups			
Training status	Ŧ					Create report 💌 Go
	All		2 💌	Active users only 3	Show training groups	
Title		Active	Contact	Number of Users	Participants (passed)	Participants (verified)

2. The overview *"Statistics"* opens. In the dropdown menu the report *"Training Status"* is displayed by default in the selection area.

In the configuration area, three dropdown menus and a checkbox for the adaptation of the report are displayed. Via the dropdown menu (1), you can adapt the report so that either only active respectively inactive training is displayed. In the basic setting, all training courses are displayed.

Via the dropdown menu (2), you can adapt the report regarding the assignment path of the training courses. You can have all external qualifications directly (individually) assigned or

assigned via a training group displayed. All available training groups can be individually selected. In the basic setting, all training courses are displayed. Via the dropdown menu (3), you can define whether only active users should be displayed in the report, or whether inactive users should also be displayed in addition.

With the checkbox (4) you define whether the corresponding training groups should also be displayed in the report.



#### 3. Click on "Go".

Participant Statistics *		Create report Go
All	× All × All ×	
E Configure report		
	Click on "Go" to view the report.	

4. The report is displayed in consideration of the limitations via the dropdown fields.

Training status					Create report	Go Go
All	Active users only	Show	r training groups			
Training group	Title	Active	Contact	Number of Users	Participants (passed)	Participants (verified)
Testschulungsgruppe Mannheim, Wiederholungstes Schulungsgruppe	IQS_SOP_RD_25001_DOK_D - Betreiben der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 2)	•	Roche Fremdfirmenmanagement	3	2	1
Wiederholungstes Schulungsgruppe	IQS_SOP_RD_25002_DOK_D - Anwendung der Schulungsplattform für Fremdfirmen (Version 2)	۲	Roche Fremdfirmenmanagement	4	0	0

The following information is provided:

- Training group
- Title
- Status "Active" of the training (active or inactive )
- Contact

- Number of users
- participants (passed)
- participants (verified)



### Show Report "Participant Statistics"

The report "*Participant Statistics*" provides a quick overview of the assigned training courses and the summary of the processing status of all employees of a contractor.

1. Open the overview "*Statistics*". Click on the corresponding tab on the start screen

2. The overview "Statistics" opens. In the upper dropdown menu the report "Training Status" is displayed by default in the selection area. Click on the dropdown menu and select "Participant statistics".

lser management	Proof management	Statistics	Training groups			
Training status	Ŧ					Create report 💌 Go
Training status						
Participant Statisti	CS All		×	Active users only	Show training groups	
		Active	Contact	Number of Users	Participants (passed)	Participants (verified)

3. The report "Participant Statistics" is displayed.

Participant Statistics *	Create report 🔻 Go
E Configure report	

In the configuration area, four dropdown menus and the button "**configure report**" are displayed for the adaptation of the report.

Via the dropdown menu (1), you can select one or all of the training courses, for which the report should be generated. In the basic setting, all training courses are displayed.

Via the dropdown menu (2), you can adapt the report regarding the processing status of the training for the individual employee. The choice is between **completed**, **not yet started** and **in progress**. In the basic setting, **all** processing statuses are considered.

Via the dropdown menu (3), you can adapt the report regarding the processing status of the training for the individual employee. The choice is between **passed**, failed and **open**. In the basic setting, **all** processing statuses are considered.

Via the button **"configure report"**, you can select the data fields, which the report should display. By clicking on the button, the data fields available for selection are displayed.

### Manual

Contractor Training Coordinator (VFF)



All		- All		All			
Configure report	Training Position Fax Voreing	□ Salutation ☑ Status □ Language □ Tune of training	<ul> <li>✓ First Name</li> <li>✓ Passed</li> <li>Status</li> <li>a "vejdeactivated</li> </ul>	∠Last Name     Date passed     Roles     Name at high	User name First Login Target Groups	E-mail address Last Login Result	Organization Address CC manager L series
Permanent Site ID card     Training Contact	Version     Roche-User ID     Permanent Site ID card date	Subcontractor's name History certificates	Verified	regulatory document title	ng regulatory document No.	regulatory document version	Leasing     Person responsible     training group

4. Make your selection in the data fields and click on Go.

All		- All	Ŧ	All			
Configure report			-	-	_		-
Training number	✓ Training	Salutation	First Name	Last Name	User name	E-mail address	Organization
Department	Position	✓ Status	Passed	Date passed	First Login	Last Login	Address
Phone Number(s)	Fax	Language	Status	Roles	Target Groups	Result	CC manager
Training group	Version	Type of training	a_ve/deactivated	Name at birth	Permanent Site ID card	ID number	Leasing
Permanent Site ID card	Roche-User ID	Subcontractor's name	Verified	regulatory document	n regulatory document	regulatory document	Person responsible
Training Contact	Permanent Site ID card date	History certificates	History proofs	title	No.	version	training group

5. The report is displayed according to your selected data fields and in consideration of the limitations via the dropdown fields.

Participant Statistics *		Create report 💌 Go
All	× All × All ×	
Configure report		
	Click on "Go" to view the report.	



### Forgot Your Password

In case you have forgotten your password, you will have to request a new initial password. This must be changed the next time you log onto the system. In the process, always observe the password Policy.

1. Call up the login page.



2. Click "Forgot password".





3. Now enter your user name and click on "Send".



4. Your new initial password will be sent to the e-mail address filed on the Contractor Training Tool and can be used immediately.

5. Click on "Back" to return to the login page





The initial password is to be changed upon the first registration in the system. You will be prompted by the system to do this.

Password policy note	Old password
The passwords used in this system must comply to the	
to these rules, it will be rejected by the system. Then you must choose another password.	New password
New password:	
<ul> <li>must contain at least 8 characters.</li> </ul>	Repeat new password
<ul> <li>must contain at least 1 uppercase letter, 1 lower case letter and 1 digit.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>may not contain any punctuation marks or special characters.</li> </ul>	Cancel Save
may not contain the same character four times in row.	
<ul> <li>may not contain the word 'Roche', names of Roche companies or product names.</li> </ul>	
may not be similar to your first name or last name.	
may not be similar to your user name.	
may not be identical with the last 5 passwords.	
may not be taken from reference book.	
must be changed after one year.	

## Forgot Your User Name

If you have forgotten your user name, please contact the Contractors Management of Roche Diagnostics GmbH at 0621 - 759 - 3322.



# Notes



If you have any questions of problems, please contact Contractors Management.

Telephone:0621 - 759 - 3322E-mail:mannheim.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com<br/>penzberg.fremdfirmenmanagement@roche.com